Town of Manheim Regular Board Meeting
November 13, 2023 @ 7:00pm
MEMBERS PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Supervisor John Haughton



Lloyd Hall
Councilman Frederick Doerrer



Rodney Swartz

Councilman Peter Jaikin




Dan Maxwell, Assessor



Councilman Kevin Snell
Councilwoman Gressler                                              


Supervisor Haughton called the meeting to order at 7:05pm, roll call was taken and the pledge of allegiance recited.

A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve the minutes of the October 9, 2023 Board Meeting. Ayes All

Amotion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve the minutes of the October 23, 2023 Budget Public Hearing.  Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve Abstract #11 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to approve Payrolls #21 and #22 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve the Supervisor report for September 2023. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to approve the Clerk’s Report for October 2023.  Ayes All

Privilege of the Floor:  Dan Maxwell- Town of Manheim Assessor:

Dan Maxwell spoke with the Town Board regarding a revale of the Town of Manheim which would also include the Village of Dolgeville.  

· There are several opinions regard a revale

· The State is going to do a State Market Survey and that is how they come up with the equalization rate.

· Now may not be a good time to do a revale because of the housing market being unstable.

· The approximate cost would be $100,000-$150,000.

· You can do the revale over a 2-year period.
· The Town can also do an annual re-assessment where you look at each neighborhood.

· The Keyser Lake property assessments will go up much faster.

· There is also a thing called a scratch where you go to each individual property with the property cards that we have on file and check if there have been any changes.  That will cost approximately $100.00 per parcel.

· County Legislature Rodney Swartz stated that the County is expecting a Housing shortage with the Meat processing 

Superintendent’s Report

Lloyd Hall, Superintendent of Highways gave the councilman a detailed report of what has been going on with the highway garage for the month.  A copy is on file with the Town Clerk.  Additional Information that was not included in the report:
Old Business

· Employee Handbook will be distributed to the Highway Garage and to the Board Members to review prior to next meeting.
· Received Sales Tax in the amount of $86,837.97(for a total of $308,681.37) 

· Supervisor Haughton has been talking with Lloyd Hall, Highway Superintendent and they have decided that the extra sales tax money could be put in the Equipment Fund.

New Business

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to purchase a generator for the Town Office building.  Ayes All

County of Herkimer Highway will be holding a Public Hearing at the Town Office on Monday, December 11, 2023 at 6:30 pm Regarding Ashe Road.

Public Comment Period

A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and was seconded by Councilman Snell to adjourn at 8:05pm.  Ayes All

Respectfully Submitted,
Carrie Rockwell

Town Clerk
